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Meeting Minutes

Northeast Regional Transportation Planning Organization (NERTPO)

Hosted by Mora County
Tapetes de Lana-Mora Valley Spinning Mill-Community Room

Highway 518 Junction 434

Mora, NM

May 27, 2015

10:25 a.m.
Meeting Attendees

NERTPO Voting Members and Alternates: 

Name                                 County                                 Title                     Present/Absent

	Les Montoya
	San Miguel County
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Harold Garcia
	San Miguel County
	Alternate
	Absent

	Chris Cavazos
	City of Las Vegas
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Matt Griego
	City of Las Vegas
	Alternate
	Absent

	Geno Martinez
	Mora County
	Voting Member
	Present

	John Olivas
	Mora County
	Alternate
	Absent

	Landon Newton
	Colfax County
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Patricia Gonzales
	Colfax County
	Alternate
	Absent 

	Neil Segotta
	City of Raton
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Christopher Reed
	City of Raton
	Alternate
	Absent

	Mindy Cahill
	Village of Cimarron
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Anita LeDoux
	Village of Cimarron
	Alternate
	Absent

	Chuck Howe
	Village of Angel Fire
	Voting Member
	Present

	Rick Tafoya
	Village of Angel Fire
	Alternate
	Present

	Geno Martinez
	Harding County
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Vanita Menapace
	Harding County
	Alternate
	Present

	Shawn Jeffrey
	Village of Mosquero
	Voting Member 
	Absent

	Mary Campbell
	Village of Mosquero
	Alternate
	Absent

	Sinforosa Lovato
	Village of Roy
	Voting Member 
	Absent

	Dorothy Hazen
	Village of Roy
	Alternate
	Absent

	Linda Lavender
	Village of House
	Voting Member
	Absent

	None
	Village of House 
	Alternate
	None

	Larry Moore
	Quay County
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Richard Primrose
	Quay County
	Alternate
	Absent

	Cynthia Lee
	Village of San Jon
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Wade Lane
	Village of San Jon
	Alternate
	Absent

	Doug Powers
	City of Tucumcari
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Vicki Strand
	City of Tucumcari
	Alternate
	Absent

	Ferron Lucero
	Town of Clayton
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Tony Naranjo
	Town of Clayton
	Alternate
	Absent

	Walter Hall
	Union County
	Voting Member
	Present

	Angie Gonzales
	Union County
	Alternate
	Absent

	Lee Dixon
	Village of Des Moines
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Scott Warner
	Village of Des Moines
	Alternate
	Absent

	None
	Village of Pecos
	Voting Member
	None

	None
	Village of Pecos
	Alternate
	None

	Diane Brown
	Village of Folsom
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Mike Schoonover
	Village of Folsom
	Alternate
	Absent

	Mignon Saddoris
	Village of Grenville
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Lynn Wiseman
	Village of Grenville
	Alternate
	Absent

	Larry Wallin
	Village of Logan
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Russell Feerer
	Village of Logan
	Alternate
	Absent

	
	City of Santa Rosa
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Richard Delgado
	City of Santa Rosa
	Alternate
	Absent

	Vincent Cordova
	Guadalupe County
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Monica Abeyta
	Guadalupe County
	Alternate
	Absent

	Fernando Garcia
	Town of Springer
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Sam Blea
	Town of Springer
	Alternate
	Absent

	Richard Cordova
	Village of Eagle Nest
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Mary Berglund
	Village of Eagle Nest
	Alternate
	Absent 

	Richard Galli
	Village of Maxwell
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Joanna Taylor
	Village of Maxwell
	Alternate
	Absent

	Laudente Quintana
	Village of Wagon Mound
	Voting Member
	Absent

	Eldie Cruz
	Village of Wagon Mound
	Alternate
	Absent

	
	
	
	


NERPO Planners

Lesah R. Sedillo                      
NCNMEDD

Sandy Chancey                              
EPCOG

NMDOT Staff
David Trujillo


NMDOT District 4
Heather Sandoval

NMDOT District 4

John Herrera


NMDOT District 4

Yvonne Aragon


NMDOT District 4

Paul Sittig


NMDOT Planning Division

Dan Watts


NMDOT Planning Division
Guests

Joanne Padilla


Mora County Clerk
I. Call to Order 
The Meeting was called to order at 10:25 a.m. by Vice Chairman Chuck Howe.

II. Pledge of Allegiance/New Mexico State Flag (Vice-Chairman Chuck Howe)
The Pledge of Allegiance and the salute to the New Mexico State Flag was led by Vice- Chairman Chuck Howe.
III. Welcome 
Joanna Padilla, Mora County Clerk, welcomed everyone to Mora. Individual introductions were conducted by all in attendance. 

IV. Approval of Agenda
Vice Chairman Howe announced that due to lack of a quorum, tall action items would be tabled until the next meeting. 
V. Approval of Minutes (April 29, 2015-Town of Springer)
Tabled due to lack of quorum.
VI. Presentation:  NMDOT Draft – Northeast Regional Transportation Plan (Paul Sittig, Sandy Chancey, and Lesah Sedillo)
VII. Prior to beginning the presentation, Paul introduced Dan Watts, the newest planner for NMDOT Planning Division.  Yvonne Aragon, NMDOT District 4, congratulated the NMDOT Planning Division for being recognized as “Crew of the Year”.  

Paul Sittig began the presentation by noting that the plan, formerly called the Statewide Long Range Plan (SLRP), was now known as the New Mexico Transportation Plan (NMTP). Paul advised the group that this meeting would serve as the official start of the public comment period for this plan. Paul, Sandy Chancey and Lesah Sedillo then presented the draft of the New Mexico Transportation Plan and the Northeast Regional Transportation Plan.  A copy of this presentation is attached and made a permanent part of these minutes.
Vice Chairman Howe asked that this presentation be made again at the next meeting, as he knew there were others that would like to see it that were not in attendance.  Vice Chairman Howe further commented that the process of developing this plan was outstanding, and felt that this plan will benefit us all for years to come.  

VIII. Introductions
Vice Chairman Howe called for introductions from the group.  Introductions were made by all in attendance.  Walter Hall of Union County thanked the District 4 staff for installing a warning sign on US 64 to warn traffic coming into town of a curve in the road.  Several accidents have happened recently on this curve, as incoming traffic fails to reduce speed as they come into Clayton.  Vice Chairman Howe welcomed Dan Watts to New Mexico.  
IX. Presentation:  NMDOT District 4 STC Update (Heather Sandoval, Assistant District Engineer)
Heather Sandoval gave a presentation highlighting the accomplishments of the District 4 team and recently completed projects.  This presentation was originally given to the NM Transportation Commission at their meeting on March 19, 2015 in Tucumcari.  A copy of this presentation is attached and made a permanent part of these minutes.  
X. NMDOT District Four Update/ NMDOT Staff 
Vice Chairman Howe welcomed David Trujillo, District 4 Engineer.  Mr. Trujillo has been on paternity leave following the birth of a new daughter, and he thanked Heather Sandoval for filling in for him at the March Transportation Commission meeting.  He apologized for not having any staff available to attend the April NERTPO meeting in Springer, and thanked the District 4 staff for filling in for him while he was out.  Mr. Trujillo then informed the group of some upcoming projects:

· In Mora, pavement preservation project on NM 518 beginning next week, fromMP 28.5 to MP 30.4.  Mr. Trujillo stated it would be a Cutler resurfacing project.
· Emergency repairs in Raton Pass made necessary by the harsh winter weather.  Inter Mountain West will be doing micro-surfacing in that area, beginning in the next couple of weeks. This project will begin at the last interchange in Raton and go to the Colorado state line.  He stated this was a temporary emergency repair, as there is a larger project in the STIP for this area.

· Crack sealing on I-25 in Colfax County beginning in the next couple of weeks, hoping to complete this by the end of June.

Mr. Trujillo stated that their budget was once again being cut.  He stated that their contract maintenance budget had been cut approximately 1 million dollars, and this was going to make it very difficult to keep up with necessary maintenance.  He is hoping there will be additional funds at the end of the next fiscal year.  Mr. Trujillo further stated that status of federal funding was also worrisome, and that a long term transportation bill is needed.  
XI. Approval of STIP Amendments- (NMDOT District Four Staff/NERTPO Planners)
Heather Sandoval reviewed the FY 2014-2017 STIP Amendment 9 (full summary is attached and made a permanent part of these minutes), and stated that this should be the last amendment for the year.  Ms. Sandoval noted that there is one new project included, a Recreational Trails project for the City of Raton.  As no quorum was present, this item will be placed on the agenda for the June meeting for approval.  Ms. Sandoval also stated that she would present the draft of the FY 2016-21 STIP.  
Ms. Sandoval then reviewed the FY 2016 LGRF program.  She provided a list of statewide Municipal Arterial Program projects (attached and made a permanent part of these minutes).

John Herrera, NMDOT District 4 LGRF Coordinator, requested that any match waiver requests be submitted to him as soon as possible.  He also requested all information related to any disbursements, time extensions or closeouts of FY 2015 projects as soon as possible.   If anyone has questions related to the forms, please contact John at the District 4 office and he will assist.  
Vice Chairman Howe complimented the District 4 staff on their ability to come up with solutions to problems for a fraction of the cost of buying something new, or coming up with innovative ideas.  

XII. Update from the NERTPO Planners/Program Managers (Renee Ortiz and Lesah R. Sedillo)
Sandy Chancey provided the following information:

· Reported that EPCOG has a staff vacancy for a Transportation Planner, as Renee Ortiz was no longer with EPCOG.  She stated that the position will be filled as soon as possible.  
· Thanked the District 4 staff for keeping the roadways safe, as EPCOG staff are always on the road no matter what the weather.  
Lesah Sedillo provided the following information:  
· Clarified that District 4 had requested that match waiver requests be submitted now, and stated that she would get the paperwork out to everyone. Ms. Sedillo further commented that even though a lot of entities do not have matching funds, they were being declined waivers by the Dept. of Finance and Administration, the agency that makes the determination.  Ms. Sedillo stated that what she learned at the DFA budget trainings was that entities were not filling out the S-5 document for non-budget reserves.  If they do not have that form showing the non-budgeted reserves, they will assume that the entity has the funds available to pay the match.  
· Emphasized the name change on the NM Transportation Plan, it is no longer the “SLRP”.  
· Reminded everyone that if they had a TAP or Safe Routes to School project, the deadline for the PS&E is June 1.  The next TAP call for project should be sometime in the summer of FY 16, but that is subject to change.  Ms. Sedillo stated that all other funds have been programmed for FY16.  
· Reminded everyone that there were a lot of changes to the ICIP this year, and recommended that anyone that had not attended a training do so; she will be attending a training in Santa Fe on May 28.  She emphasized that this is one of the main planning documents that the State utilizes, and if you are planning to apply for a transportation project that your project is included in your ICIP.  The TAP and Rec. Trails application process does award extra points for inclusion in the ICIP.  
· Reminded everyone that updates must be input into the Capital Projects Monitoring System each month, and she was happy to assist anyone that is not familiar with this system.  Legislators and other officials look at this system to ensure that capital outlay funds are being spent. The deadline is the 30th of each month! 
· Noted that NMDOT also provided a process and feedback information on the TAP/RTP awards.  This document will be very helpful when planning a future application, and will show what NMDOT is looking for and notes some of the problems and barriers that came up with this year’s applications.  
· Stated that she sent out an email with an attached article regarding a TRIP report that was on the news. The article talks about the serious condition of New Mexico’s rural roadways, and contains a lot of good information.  

· Reminded everyone that NMLTAP provides some very good trainings, and they will be coming to the June meeting. NMLTAP provides a Tribal/Public Agency Training, and should be scheduling one in October called Cradle to Grave.  Ms. Sedillo highly recommended this training for anyone with a federally funded project or anticipates applying for one in the future. 

· Announced she will be making a NM RTPO presentation at the New Mexico Association of Counties on June 18 at their conference.

· Asked everyone to review the Northeast Regional Transportation Plan, and provide comments.    
XIII. New Business
A. General Comments and Announcements from NERTPO members and Public Comment
Vice Chairman Howe recognized Mora County Manager Geno Martinez, and thanked him for his hospitality.  Lunch is being provided by Wilson and Company at Hatcha’s in Mora County.
B. Suggested agenda items for upcoming meetings 
Lesah Sedillo announced that NMLTAP will be coming to the next meeting, as well as the North Region Design Center.  The action items from this month’s agenda will also be added to the agenda for the next meeting.

C. Meeting Location Amendments 
Vice Chairman Howe noted that the next three meetings have been spoken for, and noted that the Village of Angel Fire is happy to host the June 24 meeting.  He asked if anyone wanted to host the September meeting, no offers to host were made.  
June 24, 2015-Village of Angel Fire

July 22, 2015-Village of Cimarron

August 26, 2015- Village of Eagle Nest
XIV. Adjournment

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m.
